
 

 

 

 

Madrid, 3rd May 2023 

 

 

Pursuant to article 226 of the restated text of the Securities Market Act, approved by 

Royal Legislative Decree 4/2015, of 23 October (texto refundido de la Ley del Mercado 

de Valores, aprobado por el Real Decreto Legislativo 4/2015, de 23 de octubre), Aena, 

S.M.E., S.A. (hereinafter, the “Company” or “Aena”) hereby informs about the 

following 

 

 

INSIDE INFORMATION. 

 

 

Once the deadline for submitting bids in the tender for the lease of spaces for Duty Free 

shops at airports in the AENA network has ended, bids have been received for the 

following lots, which, together, represent 56% of the total amount of the Minimum 

Annual Guaranteed Rents (RMGA) for 2024 established as the basis for the tender: 

 

- Lot 2 Andalusia – Levante Airports. 

- Lot 3 Canary Islands Airports. 

- Lot 5 Balearic Islands Airports. 

- Lot 6 Northern Spain Airports. 

 

On the other hand, no bid has been received for Lot 1, Madrid Airport, nor for Lot 4, 

Cataluña Airports, whose joint RMGA for 2024 established as the basis for the tender 

amount to 44% of the total rents from all lots tendered. 

 

Simultaneously to the assessment of the offers presented, the start of a new bidding 

process will be proposed to the Board of Directors of Aena in the near future for Lots 1 

and 4. 

 

As part of this new process, the clause (included in the current lease agreements) 

establishing that the existing tenant should continue running the operations of the relevant 

shops until a new award is made, for a maximum period of six months from the date of 

completion of the current contracts, (i.e. 31st October 2023), might be triggered.  

 

 

The Secretary of the Board of Directors. 

 

 

 

Elena Roldán Centeno 


